
From: Alan Welch <awelch@pbstownhall.org>
Sent: Tuesday, March 24, 2020 2:16 PM
To: Stephen Cioccia <stephen.cioccia@dep.state.fl.us>; Crane­Amores, Borja 
<Borja.CraneAmores@dep.state.fl.us>
Cc: Alan Welch <awelch@pbstownhall.org>; Alan D. Wertepny <alan.wertepny@mockroos.com>
Subject: Town of Palm Beach Shores Major Ouƞalls InspecƟons

Good aŌernoon,

Please review the requested documents concerning the Town of Palm Beach Shores 6 Major Ouƞalls 
InspecƟons meeƟng and or exceeding the requirements for the MS4 Inventory Category for Cycle 4 
Year 1 Annual Report SecƟon VII. Part III.A.1. My apologies for there is a misunderstanding of how the 
informaƟon was submiƩed for that category on the Annual Reports. The Town Inspects all of the 6 
major ouƞalls 2 Ɵmes a year for a total of 12 inspecƟons in a single year cycle someƟmes more 
frequent depending on the storm condiƟons. The inspecƟons are scheduled in the month of June and 
another in the month of December in the same year as the InspecƟon Sheets reflect. The 6 major 
Ouƞalls are a vital part of the Towns Structural Controls and Stormwater CollecƟon Systems OperaƟon 
due to no other means available to the Towns demographic area of deflecƟng or storing the 
stormwater run off from the streets and the surrounding properƟes at this present Ɵme.  I want to 
thank you in advance for your understanding with the delay to submit the requested documentaƟon. 
If addiƟonal informaƟon is required please contact me. Thank you again for your consideraƟon of 
accepƟng the delayed documentaƟon. Have a safe and wonderful day.  

Alan Welch
Director of Public Works
Town of Palm Beach Shores
247 Edwards Lane
Palm Beach Shores, FL  33404
Office (561) 844­3457
Cell (561) 644­9542
awelch@pbstownhall.org




























































